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Business
President John Sheets called the October meeting of the Mountaineer Woodturners to order at 10:00 on Saturday,
October 12, 2013. He expressed a special "Thank You" to all the members that worked at the Cedar Lakes Arts and
Crafts Fair and made it a success. He also thanked everyone who donated to the annual tool auction and those who bid
and purchased the tools. We aren’t sure how to categorize Bill Smith’s guitar (?) but it brought some real entertainment.

Byron Young expressed his thanks to Wayne Ellis and wife who composed the letter we are sending to Governor Tomblin
concerning the proposed closure of Cedar Lakes Conference Center. Business cards for the club are still in the works but
will probably be post card size to include more information. A trailer for storing and hauling the club shelving and stands
looks to be really probable, about 5 X 10, but may take a tiny bit of repair and maintenance. Next month the program will
include hands on turning of ornaments. Bring wood and tools to join the fun. The Artistree program to make Christmas
Tree ornaments for the Governor’s Mansion is coming up. All submissions must be in by November 15. See the form at
the end of the newsletter. And last but not least, Byron wants to know who will volunteer to do our annual challenge for
the December meeting.

John Gregor states that the club is solvent. He still has a few T-shirts available from the Arts and Crafts Fair to sell but
this will probably be your last chance.

Jerry Smith announced that his brother, Gregg Smith recently married. A hearty congratulation from all of us.

Tom Schottle reminded us that the EOG (Educational Opportunity Grant) from AAW must be submitted soon. Kurt
Hertzog gave some good insight into the program. EOG funds come from AAW auctions and from donations. Funds from
these sources are down, from $125,000 to about $35,000. Applicants number 150 – 175 but only 50 – 60 can be awarded
since the funds are low. AAW is trying to increase the pool of monies to $70,000 for this year.

 

Show and Tell

Dave Jones opened up the session with his cherry bowl and a
sea urchin ornament.

 

 



Jim Morrison had a segmented red and green bowl made from pen blanks. Very
interesting.

Larry
Weese
showed a
walnut
bowl with
aluminum
inlay and
a natural
edged
bowl with
copper
inlay.

 

John Sheets brought a textured walnut bowl.

 

Tom Schottle tried a poplar bowl with milk paint.

 



Byron Young showed his Christmas ornament made from
maple burl and holly.

 

Warnie Lore showed his Christmas ornament using acrylic paints.

 

 

Demonstration



Kurt Hertzog was our guest demonstrator today and gave a first
class presentation with his slide show using a router on the lathe as
well as other power tools. The jig he uses is very versatile and easy
to make. He used sea urchins for one of his projects, with a few
novel ideas to make them more easily.

 



 

 

Remember: next month will be hands on ornaments. Bring your tools and wood.

 




